

HELP OUR KIDS!!

The next Civic League meeting will be held on March 16th, same time, same place. We are dedicating this meeting to the most important part of our lives: our children. Recently your Civic League board met with some concerned teenagers who were instrumental in establishing the past sucessful, but now defunct Junior Civic League. Their appeal for assistance from our Civic League was indeed sincere -- these kids -- our kids -- desperately need our guidance and assistance. To achieve this end, we have asked them to appear at the March Civic League meeting to explain past accomplishments and future aspirations. What can YOU Do? Bring your teenager to our meeting; give them an opportunity to see their parents in action. If ever the kids needed us, now is the Show them you really care -- bring yourself and your kids.

SPEAKER OF THE MONTH

We are making every effort to procure qualified speakers on taxation, medical, recreational and social and health services that affects our living standards. If you want to recommend a speaker, please call Dick Hendren at 497-8017.

ALOHA

Joy Fralix, Chairwoman of the Social Committee is Planing an outstanding LUAU on April 28th at 8:00 P. M. at Pembroke Courts Recreation Center. This social event will take the place of the regular April meeting. Wear a MUUMUU, hot pants, slacks, or what-have-you....BUT PLAN TO JOIN THE FUN: It's only \$3.00 per couple - plus 3YOB and your heavy hors d'oeuvres specialty.

DUES DUE

Civic League dues of \$5.00 per year are due in March. This is a special appeal to each of you to join. Ours dues are considerably less than most Leagues and practically all our income is derived from this source. Dues may be sent to 2. 0. 30x 5018 or to Daphyne Carey at 4308 St. James Circle, Virginia Jeach, Va. 23455

FEILULRY MEETING

At the last Civic League meeting, which was held on February 16th the general membership approved the following expenditure of Civic League funds:

> \$25.30 to the Girl Scout Campership fund \$25.30 towards construction of the Pinewood Derby Race track for the Cub Scouts

SCOUT NEWS

Girl Scout cookies will be delivered between March 7th and 16th. Cost of this year's cookies will be \$1.00 per box. It's not too late to order your cookies -- see your favorite girl scout. The Cadette troop will have a cookie booth at the Pembroke readows Shopping Center on March 16th between 4:00 and 9:00 p.m. and March 17th from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Norm Akey announced, at the last Civic League resting, that Mrs. Jandra C'Connell will succeed him as Committee Chairman for Cub Pack 475. Mr. Billy Norrell will be the new Cub Master nd "Red" Grace will be the new Pack "Institutional Representative".

COMGRAPULATIONS

Dick and Rosemary Delacey are the proud parents of a fine 6 lb. son; Richard Wendell, Jr. who was born on February 16th. His advance welcome was evidenced by a baby shower at the home of Daphyne Carey.

Chet Lohr, a community leader in scouting, was presented a plaque in recognition of his tireless efforts in promoting scouting in the area, in a ceremony at the annual Gub Scout banquet recently. Charlie Gunningham, President of the Civic League, assisted in the presentation of this joint Civic League/Gub Scout award recognizing Chet's outstanding achievements as Gub Master from 1971 - 1973. Chet, not standing on past laurels, has agreed to move up to the position of Boy Scoutmaster. It's nice having Chet Lohr in our neighborhood.....

STATE LEGISLATULE

Civic League at their March meeting on March 12th at 8:00 p.m. at the Pembroke anor Community Center, 4452 Hinsdale. His topic will be on actions taken by the 1973 Virginia State Legislature. Mrs. From McGuire, President of the Pembroke Manor Civic League has issued a special invitation to all residents of the Pembroke/ Shores area to attend this informative and important reeting.

GARDEN CLUB

The Pembroke Meadows Garden Club will meet Thursday, March Eth at the Dayside Presbyterian Church at 8:00 p.m. Mrs. Joy Mralix will present a workshop on flower arranging. "Attendees are requested to bring their own containers. Join the Garden Club -- you'll learn to bloom out....

MELP A MEIGHBOR -- BE A MEIGHBOR

HELP WANTED

Qualifications: Couple
Hours: Part time
Salary: None

Benefits: Satisfaction in working with teenagers

Position Title: Advisors to Junior Civic League

Experience: None

Contact: Charlie Cunningham - 497-2643

FOR YOU, A DEAL

Many local businessmen have expressed a desire to advertise in our Hewsletter (and pay money for the privilege); if you're interested in prototing your business in this area, call Barbara McIntire at 497-4370. Rates are cheap and circulation is exclusive....

PUBLICITY

Please call Marqua Burt, 497-5293 to report news or request use of the bulletin board. CONTUNICATION IS VITAL!

WANT SOME MOMEY?

The Accreation Center will sponsor a sales contest again this year. Sell a new membership and win \$10.00. More details later.

HELP A MEIGHFOR!

If you see suspecious characters around your neighbor's premises... call your neighbor or call the police. If your neighbors are suspicious characters...well, we can't offer any suggestions. Seriously, though, beware! Show you care!

THINK AND PHWIM

Does your family belong to the Recreation Center? Did you know you can now join with a small down payment and low monthly payments (with MO interest)? Jall Jim Fralix (497-6320) or Mill McIntire (497-4370) for details. Although our present facilities consist of only a large, beautiful pool, much more is planned for the future. Our present plans include as top priority a Recreation Center building. A committee recently visited several typical buildings in the area which could easily be appropriate for our community meeting center.

SUPPLIE FELP WANTED

Are you qualified to be a manager, life guard or concession stand attendant? Gall Bill McIntire or Jim Fralix for more information. Pool members in good standing will have preference....